
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
In the Matter of the Tariff Filings of Kansas City ) 
Power & Light Company and KCP&L Greater ) File No. ER-2014-0031 
Missouri Operations Company to  Modify their  ) Tariff File No. JE-2014-0026 
Economic Development Riders  ) Tariff File No. JE-2014-0027 
 
 

ORDER SETTING DEADLINE FOR  
STAFF’S RECOMMENDATIONS AND RESPONSE  

 
 
Issue Date:  October 10, 2013 Effective Date:  October 10, 2013 
 

On October 9, 2013 Kansas City Power & Light Company and KCP&L Greater 

Missouri Operations Company filed a Motion for Expedited Treatment requesting 

expedited treatment and approval of their newly submitted Economic Development 

Rider tariff sheets. The motion indicates the tariffs and the request for expedited 

treatment are in compliance with the terms of the Unanimous Stipulation and 

Agreement, which was approved by the Commission in an order issued on October 3, 

2013.  

The Commission will order the Staff of the Commission to file a recommendation 

concerning the new tariff sheets and the motion. The Commission will also establish a 

deadline if the Office of Public Counsel wishes to submit a response. 

THE COMMISSION ORDERS THAT: 

1. The Staff of the Commission shall file a recommendation as to the new 

Economic Development Rider tariffs and Motion for Expedited Treatment filed by 

Kansas City Power & Light Company and KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations no later 

than October 15, 2013. 



2. The Office of the Public Counsel may file a response to the new Economic 

Development Rider tariffs and Motion for Expedited Treatment, filed by Kansas City 

Power & Light Company and KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations, no later than 

October 15, 2013. 

3. This order shall become effective upon issuance. 

 
       BY THE COMMISSION 

     Morris L. Woodruff 
       Secretary 
 
 

 
Kim S. Burton, Regulatory Law Judge 
by delegation of authority  
pursuant to Section 386.240, RSMo 2000. 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 10th day of October, 2013. 
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